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AB Title derivs. I [R = H, C1-6 alkyl, C2-6 alkenyl, (C6-12 aryl)-C1-4 alkyl;
R1 = H, (un)substituted C1-6 alkyl, C2-6 alkenyl, C5-9 cycloalkyl, C5-9
cycloalkenyl, etc.; R2 = H, C1-6 alkyl, C2-6 alkenyl, (C6-12 aryl)-C1-4
alkyl; R3 = H, OH, R4 = H; R3R4 = O; R5 = C1-6 alkyl, C2-6 alkenyl, C2-6
alkenyl, C5-9 cycloalkyl, (un)substituted C6-12 aryl; n = 0, 1] were
prepd. as antihypertensives (no data) due to their ability to inhibit
angiotensin-converting enzyme. Thus, cis-bicyclo[3.1.0]hexan-2-one was
treated with H2NOSO3H and then subjected to the Beckman rearrangement to
give cis-azabicyclo[4.1.0]heptane cis-II (R6 = R7 = H), which was
chlorinated with PCl5 to give cis-II (R6 = R7 = Cl), which was
dechlorinated by hydrogenation over Raney Ni to give cis-II (R6 = Cl, R7 =
H). The latter was hydrolyzed in the presence of Ba(OH)2 to give
cis-azabicyclo[3.1.0]hexane-3-carboxylate cis-III, which was sepd. into
its exo and endo isomers. The latter were esterified with PhCH2OH via
SOCl2 to give the corresponding benzyl esters, which were condensed with
(S)-PhCH2CH2CH(CO2Et)-L-Ala-OH by DCC/1-hydroxybenzotriazole to give the
exo and endo isomers of title compd. cis-IV (R8 = Et, R9 = CH2Ph), which
were sepd. into the 3S-endo, 3R-endo, 3S-exo, and 3R-exo isomers. The
latter were debenzylated by hydrogenolysis over Pd/C and then treated with
HCl/EtOH to give the corresponding cis-IV.HCl (R8 = Et, R9 = H).
3S-endo-cis-IV.HCl (R8 = Et, R9 = H) was sapond. to give 3S-endo-cis-IV
(R8 = R9 = H); 3S-exo-cis-IV (R8 = R9 = H) was also prepd.
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